
THE HOLIDAY SEASON
Ethics Survival Tips for Federal Employees 

Federal Workplace Office Parties

With the new year approaching, there will be opportunities to celebrate with 
family, friends, and colleagues and, for federal employees, there will also be 
potential, but avoidable, ethics pitfalls. These tips will help you, the federal 
workforce, foresee challenges and take steps to ensure a joyous and ethical 
holiday season!  

Congratulations party people, you have been selected to plan your office 
holiday party. Here are some things to keep in mind. 

Your challenge: Collecting funds from colleagues to pay for food, beverages, 
and decorations without running afoul of the ethics rules.

Pro Tips
• Make sure the solicitation clearly states that contributions are voluntary.
• If you include a suggested donation, make sure the solicitation indicates that

employees are free to give the suggested amount, a different amount, or not
contribute at all.

• Make sure the solicitation does not come from a supervisor or executive. We
want to make sure no one feels pressured to contribute.

• Most important: Have your ethics office review the solicitation before you
send it out.

Your challenge: Holding a gift exchange with your colleagues without 
running afoul of the ethics rules.

Pro Tips
• Make sure any invitation to participate clearly indicates that participation is

voluntary.
• Have someone other than a supervisor or executive send out the invitation.
• Keep the suggested gift value at $10 or less to ensure compliance with ethics

rules.
• Most important: Have your ethics office review the invitation before you

send it out.
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